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October 2015 BigHorn Gazette 
 

2016 Royalty Contestants 
 
The first fundraiser of September at Charlie’s was also the time our President Ken Hruby announced 
the two Royalty Contestants for 2016. 
 

 
 
Pictured above is Ken with the Mr NGRA Contestant, Phil Lombardi, and Ms NGRA Contestant, Traci 
Foxx. You’ll see more of them at NGRA events in the run up to the Royalty Contest at Charlie’s on 
November 28th. Save the date. 
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NGRA 2016 Board Election 
 
Election time is quickly approaching and NGRA needs you! If you have never held a board position 
with NGRA, this is a great time to consider putting your name in the hat to have a chance to make a 
difference and play an active part in the decision-making process! 
 
Ballots will be going out immediately after the November Board and General Membership Meeting 
on Monday November 16th where nominations will officially close. All positions except Trustee are 
up for election. There are two executive board positions: President and Secretary, in addition to two 
Director positions. The terms for President and Secretary are two years, and the Directors are one 
year. To be eligible to run for the executive board, you must have been a member for at least 180 
days; to run for a Director position, you must have been a member for 90 days. If you are interested 
in or considering running for the board, please contact our Election Coordinator and Trustee, Guy 
Puglisi at trustee@ngra.com as soon as possible. 
 
Those running for election will need to provide a brief biography with a little personal and/or 
professional background including any accomplishments or qualifications they wish to share with our 
membership. If you have any questions about the duties, you can find this information in the NGRA 
Bylaws which are available on the NGRA website at www.ngra.com, or feel free to contact Guy or 
any other current board member. 
 
Members who have provided an email address will receive their ballots via email using Survey 
Monkey. In the event we do not have an email address on file, a ballot will be mailed to you. 
 

mailto:trustee@ngra.com
http://www.ngra.com/
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Phil and Traci pictured with our current Royalty: Miss NGRA, Taylor Trash, and Mr NGRA, Dawg 
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Traci receiving her sash 

 

 
And Phil receiving his 
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Miss NGRA 2015, Taylor Trash, 

Ms NGRA Contestant 2016, Traci Foxx, 
NGRA President, Ken Hruby, 

Mr NGRA Contestant 2016, Phil Lombardi, and 
Mr NGRA 2015, Dawg 
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From your President 
 

NGRA Volunteers are the best (…but we need more of them) 
 
I have known for quite a while that NGRA volunteers are amazing people but I’ve been recently 
reminded of just how amazing. On September 12th, we hosted “Fiesta Independencia” at Charlie’s 
and, like all other fundraising events, it takes a lot of volunteers to put it together. On top of those 
volunteers, we had two members, Efrain Cervantes and Julio Cesar, spend a few weeks going 
around town, selling raffle tickets for custom-designed boots. Now that the raffle is over, I look forward 
to seeing a picture of the final product, once the boots are made to the winner’s specifications. 
 
In addition to “Fiesta Independencia”, we, like all of Las Vegas’ Gay Community, recently celebrated 
Gay Pride. Again, NGRA people came through like never before and in this newsletter, you’ll see 
pictures of the NGRA Float. I couldn’t even begin to tell you how many man-hours were put into 
making that float. I’m not going to mention everybody because 1) I don’t want to inadvertently forget 
somebody and 2) this article would be too long. I’m not going to mention everybody but I do want to 
mention our Pride Float Coordinator – Matt Todd. What Matt did was nothing short of amazing. Aside 
from loaning us his trailer, Matt personally built all the rails and the stage that were part of the float. 
As the Float Coordinator, Matt led his team of NGRA volunteers in building the float, walking the 
parade route, and tearing down the float. Every step of the way NGRA’s volunteers were there doing 
anything they could to help. 
 
As I write article, I am bursting with pride – pride over the NGRA volunteers – the people who really 
do make this such a great organization. As the title of this article implies though, we need more 
volunteers. With new volunteers comes new ideas, new skills and new friends. If you are interested 
in volunteering to help NGRA at any of its upcoming events, please email Carolyn at 
volunteers@ngra.com. Please don’t be intimidated. If your schedule only allows you to volunteer 
occasionally, we can work with that. If you’re looking for something more involved, we can work with 
that too. You tell us what level of involvement you’re looking for and we can accommodate that. 
NGRA volunteers are the mainstay of this organization and without them, there would be no NGRA. 
 
To all volunteers, I can’t begin to thank you for all you do. Your selfless contributions have made this 
a great organization and it’s because of you, that NGRA has been able to donate over $5,000 to 
local organizations so far this year. Again, thank you so very much for all you do. 
 
Ken Hruby 
NGRA President 
president@ngra.com 

  

mailto:volunteers@ngra.com
mailto:president@ngra.com
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Fiesta Independencia 
Charlie’s 

Saturday, September 12th 
 
As well as our usual beer bust, shots and game of chance, this night we had Efrain Cervantes and 
Julio Cesar reaching the final drawing for their decorated boot raffle. Back in August they printed the 
tickets and started a round of bars selling them. The prize winner could pick the boot of his choice 
and have it decorated. Look out in future editions for pictures of the winner and his boots. This is the 
second time Efrain and Julio have run this raffle for NGRA and they raised over $340 by doing this 
and were awarded Men of the Month for their efforts. 
 

 
As well as the main boot raffle Efrain and Julio had a number of smaller prizes on offer 
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With so much going on that night it would be easy to forget the regular activities at Charlie’s that 
night. 

 
Our Treasurer, David Herring, selling the beer bust 

 

 
A good looking prize table for our game of chance, and another bunch of lucky winners 
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Thanks to all our performers: 
Alex Michaels 

B Bear 
Bootsy Carmichael 

Boy Earl 
Dawg 

Diana Prince 
Mandi Barbarelle 

Matt Cox 
Phil Lombardi 
Taylor Trash; 

Traci Foxx, and 
Winnie Baygo 

 
Also thanks to Ken and David Wells on the prize table, Phil, Brian and Chad for selling shots and 
David Frye and Buzz Green for selling the game of chance cards. 
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Once again our thanks to everyone who contributed to the success of the night especially the staff 
of Charlie’s for their hospitality. The night raised nearly $600 for NGRA. 
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Pride Float Construction 
Tuesday, September 15th to Friday, September 18th 

 
Isn’t it amazing how a simple offer can grow into a major but enjoyable commitment? “Well you could 
build the float in my yard.” So after many meetings our parade coordinator Matt Todd gave way to 
his urges and bought a 40ft trailer to lend to NGRA as a base for our float. Thus it was a part built 
float left Matt Todd’s home and set out for Barry and Carolyn’s back yard. 
 

 
 
Work started in Barry and Carolyn’s yard on the Wednesday before the Pride Parade and over the 
days a willing gang of workers made up of Ken Hruby, Buzz Green, Vic Raquel, David Wright, Ken 
and David Wells, Will Holland and Barry painted, nailed and screwed (the Float that is). Helped on 
their way by copious amounts of Carolyn’s chili, iced water and Rockstar the structure took shape. 
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Throughout this Matt and his friend Alex were rushing about shopping for essentials, getting straw, 
balloons, saddles, tack and all the essentials for a good job. And in between that he had to keep the 
workers in order and make sure they stuck to his master plan. 
 

 
 
Finally the time came to ease the float out of the yard, down the cul-de-sac and onto the roads to 
make it to our position in the lineup. Still unfinished decorating work continued apace Downtown 
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We were joined by Jeffrey Neal and a curious crowd waiting to see what would happen. And happen 
it did. 
 

 
 
Barry wrapped lights around the structure. David Wright, Buzz and Vic secured straw bales, saddles 
and tack to the inside of the fence whilst Matt set up a great sound system. 
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Pause for a smile 
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One man works and five men watch. Totally normal, I guess 
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Isn’t he loverly? Jeffrey our Secretary 
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Such concentration from Vic 
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Setting up the light fantastic: Barry and Buzz 
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Seems we left a grand trail of straw along the parade route as we drove along. Many thanks to the 
street cleaners for tidying up after us. 
 
Undoubtable, as far as the crowd were concerned at least, the star of the float was our live singer, 
Sheila Del Monte, who belted out firm favorites such Rocky Top and Black Velvet. We are really 
grateful to her for joining us and looking so fabulous. 
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Sheila Del Monte 
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Pride Parade 
 

Ready to roll. 

 
 
Finally we were off. The current Royalty, Taylor Trash and Dawg were joined in the front truck by 
Contestant’s Phil and Traci. 
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Next came Matt’s truck, complete with a pair of Big Horns lashed to the Bull Bar, pulling our Float 

 
 

Our new NGRA banner looking good 

 



Page 33 of 79 

October 2015 Newsletter 

Gary Segal and Johnny Bob Dalton, looking their cowboy best, engage with the crown 
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Behind the NGRA float came the IGRA contingent walking with their banner, and an amazing picture 
display of changing images of rodeo and advertising Finals. 

 
Bill Trunzo (Katrina, Miss IGRA 2014) and Laura Scott carry the banner for IGRA 

 

 
Bruce Gros, IGRA President, and Laura Scott, Assistant Rodeo Director, pose by the screen 
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Back on the NGRA Float 

 
Vic enjoying himself after the hard work. The hat suits him. 

 
A great way to make new friends. Buzz and Vic hit it off. 
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Finally a chance to sit down. 
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So very soon the thrill of the Parade was over and the work of deconstruction started. Decorations 
were removed and stowed for safe transport back to the yard. It was gone 2 o’clock on Saturday 
morning before all was safely stowed and the trailer parked up. 
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Pride Festival 
500 South Grand Central Parkway 

Saturday, September 19th 
 
Well NGRA could not rest on the excitement of the night before. By 10 the next morning some of us 
were up and setting out our stalls, one to sell drink tickets and the other to dispense water and soda. 
 

 
 
Two new volunteers, David Frye and Delmar Neeley made a magnificent team on the second shift 
on the drink table. They followed another amazing duo Brenda Lee Luce-Alday and Kathy Alday. 
The third shift was made up of Johnny Bob Dalton, Gary Segal and Buzz Green. 
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Barry Jones manned the soda table all day assisted by Phil Lombardi and Jesse Guerrero with, 
pictured above, Sean Stuart and Ken Wells. As ever under the watchful eye of our President Ken 
Hruby. All looking very smart in their NGRA volunteer t shirts. 
 
The joint efforts of all these volunteers raised over $800 for NGRA through the Pride Love Program. 
Thanks to everyone. 
 
While this was going on our Royalty strutted there stuff on the main stage. 
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Mr NGRA 2015, Dawg 
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Miss NGRA 2015, Taylor Trash 
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Float Deconstruction 
Barry and Carolyn’s Home 

 
In the days that followed Pride the construction crew re-assembled to disassemble the Float. Tools 
were returned to their rightful owners, saddles and tack returned, straw unloaded and stacked, flags 
and banners sorted, poles and barrels needed for Finals tidied. Lights untwined and packed away till 
Christmas. And masses of straw swept from the trailer and finally vacuumed from the house mats. 
All to the accompaniment of more chili, hot dogs, water and Rockstar. 
 
Finally that great big structure became the small pile safely gathered in and stored in the garage 
ready for next year. And now the planning for 2016 starts. 
 

 
 
If anyone wants some bedding straw get in touch. 6 Bales can be yours for a small donation to 
NGRA. 
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Harvest Hoedown 
Badlands Saloon 

Saturday, September 26th 
 
Barely pausing for breath the Fundraising Team turned out again to one of our favorite bars for a 
Harvest Hoedown. However, due to the trail we left behind at Pride, we did not bring the straw bales 
into the bar, just our two boxes of prizes and snacks. 
 
Miss Kitty Litter took the mic’ to tell the customers what was happening, making sure everyone knew 
when a prize had been won. Many thanks for an amazing and entertaining effort. 
 

 
Kitty Litter with some of our prizes 
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Once again David and Ken Wells made our prize table look super, showing off the 30 prizes on offer 
to best advantage. 
 

 
David Wells watching the prize table and waiting for winners 
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A glamorous looking Miss Kitty (aka Barry) sold the chance cards 
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And who could get passed the wit and repartee of Gary Segal and Johnny Bob Dalton on beer bust 
right by the entrance. 
 
 
Kitty was ably assisted by Will Holland who collected the cash and passed out the snacks to those 
who did not win a major prize. 
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This winner was a bit shy! 
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But this one wasn’t 
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A lovely lady winning our star prize of an $80 token for Tacos and Beer. 
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Fresh from running the boot raffle earlier in the month Julio Cesar was rewarded by winning a bar 
tab. No doubt Efrain will help him spend it. 
 
Thanks to everyone who helped us raise over $500 for NGRA especially the bar staff at Badlands 
for being so welcoming. 
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A Tale of Two Mondays 
 

September 21st 

NGRA Board Meeting 
 
Here at the Center for our monthly Board meeting. Nice to see familiar faces ready to talk about the 
running of NGRA. These included 5 non-board members along for the general membership portion 
of the meeting. We spent an hour or so talking about various issues like a bid to host the IGRA 
Convention in Las Vegas next year, the upcoming Royalty competition, fundraising and budgets. If 
you are interested read the minutes. 
 

http://www.ngra.com/Meeting%20Minutes/2015/2015.09%20Meeting%20Minutes.pdf 
 
Remember any member is welcome to attend the Board and general membership meeting every 
month to find out what is happening and have their say. Why don’t you come along? 
 
At just after 8.30 we were free to go so Barry and I headed to our local In-N-Out burger. Animal fries 
out under the stars (well out in their parking lot). 
 
 

September 28th 
Monday Night Football at Charlie’s 

 
Well what a contrast but again for the good of NGRA. Brenda Lee Luce-Alday and Kathy Alday host 
Monday Night Football at Charlie’s. Free food (tonight it is chili, nachos and fixings) 2 for 1 drinks 
and various opportunities to win a prize. Yes Barry did win one. And Family Apparel garments 
available for a donation. 
 
I know nothing about American football but everyone else did and the sight of grown people 
periodically running round the dance floor waving their arms in joy was something to see. I shall 
definitely be going next Monday. Why don’t you join me? 
 
Carolyn Jones 
 
Director 

  

http://www.ngra.com/Meeting%20Minutes/2015/2015.09%20Meeting%20Minutes.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/brenda.herman.5
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Fundraising 
 
A busy month in September with a lot more to come in October. You will have seen elsewhere write 
ups of the Fiesta Independencia and Harvest Hoedown events. My thanks to all who helped with 
these especially Julio Cesar and Efrain Cervantes for organizing the raffling of a wonderful decorated 
pair of boots. Look out for photos of the winner with his boots in a later edition. 
 
October 3rd sees the Men of Charlie’s contest benefiting NGRA. NGRA will be providing the 
entertainment for the night including wodeo games, singing, line dancing and more. I am asking all 
the Men of Charlie’s who are NGRA Members to turn out and support me in making this a contest 
night to remember, getting back to the cowboy roots of it all. 
 
As World Gay Rodeo Finals is in town and happening on the second weekend in October our regular 
fundraiser at Charlie’s is moved to the third weekend, October 17th, and as Halloween approaches 
we ask you to join us on Elm Street. I have no idea what will happen but I bet it will be good and 
maybe a bit scary. 
 
After that, on October 24th we move to Flex with a Spooktacular night of entertainment. Again be 
there to see what we can do. 
 
And don’t forget at any of these events you will have a chance to meet the Royalty Contestants for 
the 2016 titles. 
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Would you like to buy an original picture? 
 
Thanks to the generosity of ROC- N-ROW Studio in Phoenix we have two original western-themed 
pictures for sale over the next couple of months. The first one on offer is based on Rodeo and is 
shown below. The second one below that is early morning scene of a group of cowboys. 
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You can see these on display at Finals but if you would like more details get in touch. 
 
We are open to bids for these wonderful works of art. Make sure to check them out. 
 
 
Carolyn Jones 
Fundraising Chair 
fundraising@ngra.com 
 
 

  

mailto:fundraising@ngra.com
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From Your Volunteer Coordinator 
 

Pride Parade 
 
What can I say about the dedicated band of construction workers and decorators who turned out 
such a wonderful Float. A credit to NGRA all round. And good fun while we did it with a great time at 
the deconstruction party on the Sunday after Pride. Thanks to our leader Matt Todd and his helpers, 
Ken Hruby, Ken Wells, David Wells, David Wright, Vic Raquel, Buzz Green, Will Holland, Alex and 
Barry Jones. When we arrived at Fourth Street we were joined by Jeffrey Neal for the decorating part 
of the preparation. Thanks to all of you for making this a wonderful night for NGRA. 
 

Pride Festival 
 
Despite being tired from the exertions of the previous days many of the people who were so busy on 
Friday came out on Saturday to help at the Pride Festival. NGRA were manning two stations, one 
selling drinks tickets and the other dispensing water and soda. They were joined by Brenda Lee 
Luce-Alday, Kathy Alday, David Frye, Delmar Neeley, Gary Segal, Johnny Bob Dalton, Phil Lombardi 
and Sean Stuart. Between us we raised over $800 for NGRA funds. A fantastic effort all round. 
 

Finals 
 
Well as you read this the World Gay Rodeo Finals, taking place at the South Point Hotel and Casino, 
will be only a few days away. Since so many people will be coming to rodeo and party in our patch 
we need to make sure we give them a great welcome. 
 
I know a number of you have already volunteered but if you have not here is a link to the form: 
 

http://www.igra-wgrf.com/volunteer.php 
 
I have very few vacancies left but if you can turn out on Friday for set up or Monday for tear down 
we need you. All jobs are undercover and again, free access to the event. I look forward to seeing 
you all at this great event. 
 
Carolyn Jones 
Volunteer Coordinator 
volunteers@ngra.com 
 

  

https://www.facebook.com/brenda.herman.5
https://www.facebook.com/brenda.herman.5
http://www.igra-wgrf.com/volunteer.php
mailto:volunteers@ngra.com
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Benefits of being a Member of NGRA 
 

 

 
25% off of all regularly priced drinks at Charlie’s Las Vegas. 
Charlie’s is offering 25% off, on regularly priced drinks, to 
all NGRA Members who are wearing their nametag in the 
bar. This special is 24/7, 365 so be sure to wear your 
nametag. (Drink specials such as beer bust, happy hour, 
shot specials, etc. are excluded). 
 

 
 
 
 

Survey 
 
It is often said that the strength of an organization is the strength and commitment of members. We 
are sure we have very talented members but we do not always know the nature of those talents. 
When planning activities such as the Pride parade float or fundraising events the committee 
members often find themselves asking “Do we have anyone who can……who knows about………?. 
Often we on the committees try to do everything ourselves and we can end up taking ages and 
maybe not doing a 100% job. If only we knew who could give us help and advice. 
 
To help us with this you have been sent an invitation to complete a short survey to tell us about your 
talents. Please fill it in. We may never bother you or you may be able quickly to sort something out 
for us that leaves us struggling. 
 
You are our best help and support. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
 
 

NGRA 2016 Royalty Competition 
 
NGRA is proud to announce that this year, we have two candidates competing for NGRA Royalty. 
Traci Foxx is competing for Ms NGRA and Phil Lombardi is competing for Mr NGRA. On behalf of 
the men and women of NGRA, we wish both of them the best of luck. 
 
This year’s Royalty Competition will take place on Saturday, November 28th. As has been the case 
in previous years, it will be divided into two phases. Phase 1 will take place Saturday morning, at the 
Center and Phase 2 will take place at Charlie’s later in the evening. 
 
Mark your calendars and we hope to see a lot of people to help cheer Traci and Phil on, as they 
compete for NGRA Royalty. 
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Happy Birthday 
 
To those Members with birthdays in October: 
 

7 Lance Coss 

7 Robert Honeycutt 

15 Christopher Sanders 

16 John Gomes 

18 Billy Pierro 

20 Scott Bullock 

22 Scott Benton 
 
 

Welcome to the NGRA Corral 
 

Marcus Grissom 
Peter Hart 

Chad Hinerman 
William Holland 

Brian Porras 
 
 

Members of the Month 
 

Efrain Cervantes & Julio Heredia-Paz 
 
Efrain Cervantes & Julio Heredia-Paz were nominated as August Members of the Month for their 
work on the boot raffle. 
 
Congratulations and thanks to Efrain & Julio. 
 
 

Open Position at NGRA 
 
NGRA is looking for a Public Relations Spokesperson. People interested in promoting NGRA, our 
events, and our people to the public should contact Ken Hruby at president@ngra.com. 
 

  

mailto:president@ngra.com
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Editor’s Bits and Pieces 
 
Please come out and join Brenda Lee Luce-Alday and Kathy Alday at Charlie’s, Las Vegas for 
Monday Night Football, raffles, score squares 50/50 raffle and free food. This is set to be a great 
season. See you there. 
 

 
 
Barry J Jones 
Newsletter Editor 
news@ngra.com 

mailto:news@ngra.com
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Calendar 
 

October 
 

Sat 
3 

8:00 pm Turnabout & Face-Off 
IRSCDE Inc Event 

Goodtimes Bar & Nightclub 
1775 East Tropicana Avenue, 
Las Vegas, NV 89119 

Sat 
3 9:00 pm 

Men of Charlie’s 
Man of the Month Contest 
Benefits NGRA 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

Wed 
7 

6:30 pm Pre-Meeting Dinner 
Carolyn’s Home 

7:00 pm Fundraising Committee Meeting 
9 - 11  IGRA Finals South Point Casino & Equestrian 

Arena, 
9777 South Las Vegas Boulevard, 
Las Vegas, NV 89183 

9, 10  2016 IGRA Royalty Competition 

Sun 
11 4:00 pm Leather Church 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

Wed 
14 

6:00 pm Las Vegas Pride “Happy Hour” Alexis Park All-Suite Resort, 
375 East Harmon Avenue, 
Las Vegas, NV 89169 7:00 pm 

Las Vegas Pride Family Bingo 
Superhero Bingo 

Sat 
17 9:00 pm Elm Street 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

Sun 
18 

8:00 pm King & Queen of the Desert  
IRSCDE Inc Event 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

Mon 
19 6:30 pm NGRA Board and General 

Membership Meeting 

Gay & Lesbian Community Center, 
401 South Maryland Parkway, 
Las Vegas, NV 89101 

Sat 
24 9.00 pm Spooktacular 

Flex Cocktail Lounge, 
4371 West Charleston Boulevard, 
Las Vegas, NV 89102 

Sun 
25 4:00 pm 

Scruffy Sundays 
IRSCDE Inc Event 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 
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Calendar 
(continued) 

 

November 
 

Wed 
4 

6:00 pm Las Vegas Pride “Happy Hour” Alexis Park All-Suite Resort, 
375 East Harmon Avenue, 
Las Vegas, NV 89169 7:00 pm 

Las Vegas Pride Family Bingo 
Pajama Party Bingo 

Sat 
7 

9:00 pm 
Men of Charlie’s 
Man of the Month Contest 
Benefits St Therese 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

Sun 
8 4:00 pm Leather Church 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

Mon 
16 6:30 pm NGRA Board and General 

Membership Meeting 

Gay & Lesbian Community Center, 
401 South Maryland Parkway, 
Las Vegas, NV 89101 

Wed 
18 6:30 pm Fundraising Committee Meeting Venue to be announced 

Sat 
28 9:00 pm NGRA Royalty Competition 

2016 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

Sun 
29 

4:00 pm Scruffy Sundays 
IRSCDE Inc Event 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 
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Calendar 
(continued) 

 

December 
 

Wed 
2 

6:00 pm Las Vegas Pride “Happy Hour” Alexis Park All-Suite Resort, 
375 East Harmon Avenue, 
Las Vegas, NV 89169 7:00 pm 

Las Vegas Pride Family Bingo 
Ugly Sweater Bingo 

Sat 
5 

6:00 pm 
Coronation XVIII: 
The After Party on the Reel Carpet 
IRSCDE Inc Event 

The Palms, 
4321 West Flamingo Road, 
Las Vegas, NV 89103 

9:00 pm 
Men of Charlie’s 
Man of the Month Contest 
Benefits the Sin Sity Sisters 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

Sat 
12 9:00 pm 

Men of Charlie’s 
Man of the Year Contest 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

Sun 
13 4:00 pm Leather Church 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

Sat 
19 9:00 pm Country Christmas 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 

Mon 
21 6:30 pm NGRA Board and General 

Membership Meeting 

Gay & Lesbian Community Center, 
401 South Maryland Parkway, 
Las Vegas, NV 89101 

Sun 
27 

4:00 pm Scruffy Sundays 
IRSCDE Inc Event 

Charlie’s, 
5012 South Arville Street, 
Las Vegas, NV 89118 
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NGRA Board of Directors 
Effective August 1st, 2015 

 

NGRA Board  ngrabod@ngra.com 

President Ken Hruby president@ngra.com 

Vice President  vicepresident@ngra.com 

Secretary Jeffrey Neal secretary@ngra.com 

Treasurer David Hering treasurer@ngra.com 

Director Carolyn Jones director1@ngra.com 

Director Joseph Gurican director2@ngra.com 

Director Phil Lombardi director3@ngra.com 

Director Michael “Dawg” Yarbrough director4@ngra.com 

IGRA Trustee Guy Puglisi trustee@ngra.com 
 
 

NGRA 2015 Royalty 
Effective April 20th, 2015 

 
 

NGRA Royalty Team  royaltyteam@ngra.com 

Miss NGRA Taylor Trash missngra@ngra.com 

Mr NGRA Michael “Dawg” Yarbrough mrngra@ngra.com 
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Other NGRA Contacts 
Effective February 18th, 2015 

 

Fundraising Chair Carolyn Jones fundraising@ngra.com 

Historian David Wright history@ngra.com 

Public Relations 
Spokesperson  pr@ngra.com 

Membership Secretary Ken Hruby membership@ngra.com 

Newsletter Editor Barry Jones news@ngra.com 

Property Manager Jeffrey Neal  

Rodeo Education Laura Scott education@ngra.com 

Corporate Sponsorship 
Representative 

Laura Scott sponsors@ngra.com 

Volunteer Coordinator Carolyn Jones volunteers@ngra.com 

Webmaster David Hering webmaster@ngra.com 
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